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Class Participation/Readings You should read the articles assigned prior to coming to class and 
be prepared to answer questions and participate in discussions. The reading list will be posted on 
D2L, and it will include links to the papers, which can be accessed from any computer on the 
University’s network. Have a copy (either paper or electronic) of the papers we are discussing 
available during class. In addition, please prepare a ½ page summary of each paper and upload it 
to Canvas prior to the class meeting when we discuss the paper.  Your summary should include 
the following: the main research question, the model/conceptual framework that guides the 
analysis, the data used, the primary methodology including the identification strategy/central 
comparison, and any major limitations that you see in the paper.  Part of this grade will come 
from successfully turning in a summary for each paper.  The other portion will come from a 
careful review of a random sample of your summaries. 
 
Class Choice Papers will be selected by a nomination and voting process. I encourage you all to 
set up an e-mail alert for new NBER working papers in your areas of interest, including labor. 
I’d be happy to read and discuss papers that are released during the semester. Alternatively, if 
there’s a topic you’re particularly interested in, let me know and we’ll see if we can find a paper 
to read together. Areas that we could choose include 



the end, I will be looking for a brief (5-8 pages) write-up of your work on the project. In general, 
this should be a new project that you have not previously worked on for another class (including 
the third-year paper class). Also, for anyone enrolled in Econ 8848 previously, this should be a 
separate project from your replication for that class.   
 
This paper will serve as our final exam and will be due at the end of our normally scheduled final 
exam period: December 12, 7 PM. 
 
The Midterm will cover the material on labor demand theory, immigration and migration, and 
the minimum wage.  It is tentatively scheduled for October 15 during the regular class meeting 
time, although we may move the exam depending on how quickly we progress through the 
material.  
 
The Second Midterm will cover all of the material after the first midterm. It will occur on 11/24 
during the regular class meeting. This date is fixed, as it is the final available date for a midterm 
this semester.   
 
Final Letter Grades will be a weighted average of each of the components listed above.  Prior 
to averaging, I will assign letter grades to each component based on the scores a good student at 
this level could reasonably be expected to attain. 
 
Seminar Series:  You are strongly encouraged to attend the seminar series, especially when the 
speaker presents on an applied micro topic.  Learning to conduct and present original research is 
a key to your success in the discipline.  These seminars are an excellent resource for you in that 
endeavor. There is a decent chance that I will assign a referee report based on one of the working 
papers presented in the seminar series. 
 
Late Assignments/ Missed Examinations Policy: 
 
The Referee Report will be due by 5:00 PM on its due date. Paper summaries will be due prior to 
the class when we discuss them. In general, I plan to have a flexible policy related to late work 
for a class meeting during a global pandemic. 
 
If you miss either midterm exam, the missed exam will be given no weight in the calculation of 
the final grade and other assignments will be reweighted accordingly. There will be no make-up 
exams. If you foresee any conflict that will prevent you from taking an exam, please let me know 
as soon as possible and at least two weeks beforehand. 
 
Learning During a Global Pandemic: 
The pandemic has affected and will continue to affect all of us in profound and unpredictable 
ways. This semester, I commit to offering empathy and flexibility to students enrolled in the 
class, and I ask that you offer me the same. I recognize that you are adjusting to taking (and 
teaching!) courses online and that things other than your coursework may have become higher 
priorities than usual. At times during the semester, you may need to attend to your own health 



Some of you may have children at home without consistent childcare; know that I will welcome 



 
Other University Policies: 

 
Classroom Behavior 
Both students and faculty are responsible for maintaining an appropriate learning environment in 
all instructional settings, whether in person, remote or online. Those who fail to adhere to such 
behavioral standards may be subject to discipline. Professional courtesy and sensitivity are 
especially important with respect to individuals and topics dealing with race, color, national 
origin, sex, pregnancy, age, disability, creed, religion, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender 
expression, veteran status, political affiliation or political philosophy.  For more information, see 
the policies on classroom behavior and the Student Code of Conduct.  
 
Requirements for COVID-19 
As a matter of public health and safety due to the pandemic, all members of the CU Boulder 
community and all visitors to campus must follow university, department and building 
requirements, and public health orders in place to reduce the risk of spreading infectious disease. 



dsinfo@colorado.edu for further assistance.  If you have a temporary medical condition, see 
Temporary Medical Conditions on the Disability Services website. 
 
Preferred Student Names and Pronouns 


